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On April 15th the Government released new details about the Covid19 Job Retention Scheme. The 

cut-off date has changed, from 28th February to the 19th March, and the qualifying conditions 

clarified to say employees must have been included on an RTI payroll submission sent to HMRC. 

Effectively this means we can potentially furlough employees who were paid by us at least once on 

or before 19th March 2020.  

We are still awaiting clarification regarding how payments for furloughed umbrella employees 

should be calculated and we continue to join other stakeholders and industry leaders in lobbying 

Government for the answers we need. If you haven’t already, please help us by contacting your MP.   

The most important question we need an answer to relates to whether umbrella employees can be 

paid 80% of their average earnings, or just 80% of National Minimum Wage. Until we have clarity on 

this issue, we will make payments based on 80% of National Minimum Wage.  

We continue to work with our agency partners to compile a list of employees whose assignments 

cannot continue because of COVID-19, so we can move to furlough qualifying employees as soon as 

possible. 

Our systems have been updated to enable us to make payments to furloughed employees as soon as 

we receive the funds.  

You can read the latest FCSA update here. 

Stay safe and have a good weekend. 

Best wishes 

 

Damon Cochrane 

Operations Director 

https://www.fcsa.org.uk/job-retention-scheme-will-furloughed-umbrella-employees-pay-be-calculated-fairly/?utm_content=124354439&utm_medium=social&utm_source=facebook&hss_channel=fbp-242619142461345
https://www.fcsa.org.uk/coronavirus-job-retention-scheme-latest-updates-to-government-guidance-considered/

